Friends of Midland

PO Box 7442

Steelton, PA 17113
mscmtyldy@aol.com
717-939-0242

March 27, 2004

Dear Friends of Midland:

Happy New Year, 2003 has come and gone leaving us with a feeling of great accomplishment. Last year we, the Friends, were able to celebrate ten years as a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization that is noted for the restoration and preservation of the Midland Cemetery. I have dedicated the last twelve years to this project. This feat did not come without a lot of steady volunteers and dedicated Board Members. 

I, as the President, want to thank each and every one of our Board Members and volunteers for their hard work and dedication. I also want to thank all of you for supporting us through your donations and words of encouragement. Please continue to pray for us. 

It is with regret that I must inform you of the loss of one of our most loyal and dedicated Board Members. Ms Etta Payne departed from us after eleven years of service. She held the position of treasurer and assistant treasurer. She also gave us her insight into life and passed her wisdom, her legacy on to many that will always treasure her. She will always be a part of Friends of Midland.

Blessings in 2004

Barbara Barksdale

President

Ten years have passed and even more for some of us who have been volunteers in salvaging the history of Midland Cemetery. We have come a long way and have further to go. Some of the highlights over the years since our incorporation has been restoring and preserving by removal of several hundred trees and brush. Another task was locating the many headstones that had fallen over and were covered by erosion. Many were damaged, needing to be straightened and set upon a secure foundation. 

We went farther, documenting the many names of those buried there, as well as going out to the community and gathering oral history from anyone who would invite us in. We continue with the effort of making this information available on the Internet for the use of families and researchers, allowing us to reach around the world for those who want to visit Midland without leaving their home. Periodically we share the stories with the local news media to arouse the interest of the community for the acknowledgement of the history. The stories include those who participated in the Civil War, Western campaign, World War I and II and other community functions. The Friends of Midland volunteers have served diligently in making sure that they brought positive attention to honor all those who are laid to rest at this site and others. Midland, being a noted historic site, will be preserved for future generations to visit, study, and research.

Yes, ten years are gone and we used them to their fullest. We have been put on the map in more ways than one. Dauphin County placed Midland on the county map a few years ago, creating great excitement knowing that it is being acknowledged. Our goal of restoring and preserving continues; we look forward to another ten years to reach out to the world and let them know about Midland, the history and the joy that it brings to the lives of those who care for it.

Will you join us in this effort? For the first time in ten years we are increasing the yearly membership from five dollars to ten dollars. Not bad for a group that had little to nothing to work with and yet accomplishes so much. Ten dollars membership will help us to keep this growth going.  You can help be a part of the solution in preserving your history. Fill out the attached form and return promptly. If you would like to add a donation just fill in the amount on the appropriate line. Volunteers are also needed at the Midland site for clean up. We thank you in advance for your help. Please remember that Midland belongs to all of us, feel free to come out…visit or help in the clean up. Visit the Friends of Midland homepage at: www.afrolumens.org/rising_free/friends.html. 

If you would like to renew or join the Friends of Midland, enclose $10.00, fill out and return the form below. For contributions in addition to or instead of membership, check the box and write in the amount. Donations are needed and welcomed.







Cut here

Membership Form

Last name ____________________         First name____________________________

Address ______________________________      phone number_(___)___________ 

City __________________   State/Zip _________/___________

E-mail address____________________ Fax ______________________Cell__________

Membership $10.00 _per person 

         Contribution__$_______________

Check number ____________ Money order______   

Date_______

Do not send cash.

Check if you are available to volunteer at the Midland site_____

Official use: ________________________ Date sent: ____________________________

